
Over the last week, parts of Somaliland and the Southern regions recorded light rains. Specifically, some of the 
stations which recorded notable amounts of rain include; Jowhar 34 mm, Baidoa 24 mm, Kismayo 19 mm, all in the 
South; while in Somaliland, Wajaale received 17 mm, Gebilley 13 mm, Baki 10 mm and Borama 8 mm within the 
same period.  

The rainfall forecast for the coming week indicates light to moderate rains in parts of Awdal, Woqooyi Galbeed and 
Togdheer Regions. The coastal areas of Middle Shabelle, Lower Shabelle and Lower Juba regions will also receive 
light rains. The uppermost parts of the Ethiopian highlands will record moderate rains, which may lead to a slight 
increase in river levels within Somalia in the coming week. The rest of the country will remain dry, which is normal 
at this time.  

Current drought conditions, however, continue to persist across the country, even in areas where it has rained, as 
the amounts received are localized and inadequate to alleviate the condition.  

River levels along the Shabelle and Juba are below the average for this period of the year.  

Users are advised that This is a forecast, and there may be discrepancies between estimates and actual amounts of 
rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed river levels is updated daily and can be found on this 
link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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